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The History of Bethel UMC

The  earliest  historical  record  of  Bethel  Methodist  Church  is  that  in  August  of  1834,  a
campmeeting  was  held  on  the  banks  of  Bethel  Pond.  Church  meetings  were  held  in
neighborhood homes following this. In good weather brush arbors provided meeting places
for these early worshippers. Later, services were held in a small log schoolhouse about a
mile north of the present church.

On March 17, 1847, Joseph and Thirza Hale deeded two acres of  land to the Methodist
Episcopal Church with the provision that Bethel Meeting House be built in the center of the
two acres. A small frame church with wooden shutters was built where our Sunday School
rooms are today.

In 1909 the congregation started building the present sanctuary. The church building was
originally roofed with wooden shingles. The windows contain the original panes with the
imperfections of early glass. The interior of the church was not completed until 1947. The
narthex was added in 1970 and the steeple in 1972.

The furniture in the Church constitutes one of the most interesting parts of its history. The
Pulpit was used by Bishop Joshua Soule on February 6, 1845 when he convened the first
Florida  Conference  of  the  Methodist  Episcopal  Church,  in  Trinity  Methodist  Church,
Tallahassee, Florida. Trinity gave the pulpit to Bethel Church circa 1895. The chancel rail,
communion table and two of the pulpit chairs were part of Trinity Church during the 1800's
and were given to Bethel in 1946. The larger pulpit chair was a gift of John Sullivan, friend
of our Church.

(history prepared for bulletin cover by Thelma Royce, church historian)

“Surely the Lord is in this place!  This is none other than the house of God”   Genesis


